
Christ Church Anglican/Lutheran 
      March 30, 2014

Present:  Gladys Miklos; Audrey Egger; Karen Downie; Betty Lowe; Wendy Williams; Dave Williams; Brenda Schlaht; Steve Maynard; Lynn Cowie; and Louise Adie.

Opening Prayer/Call to Order:  Audrey called the meeting to order at 11:20 a.m.

Minutes of January 19, 2014:  Audrey declared the Minutes approved as read.  

Business Arising from the Minutes:
·   Eucharist at Silver Willow Lodge - Lynn reported that eight were in attendance last time; Dave suggested that it is a good outreach program.  Betty will mention to the Ministerial that it may be advisable to place notes on the supper tables, reminding the seniors about the upcoming service on the appropriate days.  Audrey will ask Heather what she thinks.

·  Rogation - is June 1st at Brenda’s.

·  Plant Sale, May 31st - Ken Houlton is planning to start some plants in his greenhouse.  Betty will put an ad in “The Nanton News.”  Wendy will make posters unless Steve can find Lynne’s and email them to Wendy for distribution around town by Dave.  Brenda will talk to a friend about how we can advertise in the FCSS newsletter.  We can also use our own website and the church sign.  Perhaps the Town website as well?

Treasurer’s Report - Audrey passed out copies of her report, noting a deficit of $1900.00 for January 2014. Total funds in the accounts amount to $41,465.93.  It was an expensive month, though, covering insurance, apportionment, the eavestrough, coffee urns, etc.  ATCO Gas also charged $237.00, a big increase from the usual $137.00.  All accounts are now moved over to the ATB, with Lynn left to complete the signing authority.

·  Clergy - All clergy are now paid $155.00 per service and .53 cents per kilometre.  Dave noted the excellence of Rob’s services, as being inspirational and very much appreciated, also with the use of technology.  Betty suggested a note of thanks to him.  We also thanked Lynn for her assistance.  Dave suggested the purchase of a wireless mouse, so Rob will investigate.  

·  Church Sign - changes are going well, thanks to Dave.

·  Kitchen - nothing else is needed at present.

·  Building - The hall and church are spotless, with many thanks to Wendy and Dave for this.

·  Work Bee - A crew will be needed to paint the trim in the spring.

Correspondence:

- Wendy has ordered 6 sprays of palms.  Audrey has made communion wafers and frozen some.  Creation of new altar cloths are on hold for the present, pending time available.  Wendy is unsure if the tablecloths can be repurposed for this, just yet.  She and Dave will be away for 3 months at the end of June.

New Business:
·   Good Friday service - will be at the Catholic Church in Nanton.

·   Grounds - Four Seasons do an excellent job for us.  Thanks to them and to Steve for the snow removal.  We will let Four Seasons do what is necessary to keep the yard up.  Last year, Karen Crawford and Dick did the hedges.  Gladys and Emil did some pruning of the big tree, but an arborist and/or cherry picker are needed.  If John Blake has an available cherry picker, Dave and Steve may attempt the pruning.  Dave will investigate.  Audrey will book MacKillop to handle the dandelions.

·  Unsynod - Brenda was unable to attend because of Linda Loree’s memorial service.  The next will be held at the end of May, and Brenda will do her best to attend for one day.

·   Potlucks - It was decided to have a potluck at the end of each month.

·   Prayer List - Dave keeps track of this, and appreciates any updates.

·   Ministerial - Betty misses Lynne’s help with meetings, as she is now doing the devotional as well as the lunch.  The next one is April 10th, so Betty will speak to the Adult Day Support personnel.

Adjournment:  Brenda moved adjournment at 12:30 p.m.

